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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement of Amax Holdings Limited (the ‘‘Company’’) dated 5

July 2011 regarding appointment of Wardell & Associates Ltd. in regards to the second stage

of corporate governance review of the Company. The Company wishes to clarify that the

HK$220 million refers to the estimated amount to be recovered under financial monitoring on

the loans and profits owed by AMA International Ltd. as per the analysis performed by Wardell

& Associates Ltd., formerly Horwath Corporate Advisory Services Ltd., in January 2011. This

HK$220 million was not a discounted present value or a valuation for such other financial

assets. The valuation for such other financial assets in the financial records of the Company as

at 31 March 2011 was HK$31 million.
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